WAIKATO BAYS REGIONAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of Meeting WBRC 5 October 2023 held on Zoom at 4.30 pm

Attendees: Alan Dick, Ella Gray, Kevin Whyte

Apologies: Nick Saunders

Minutes of September meeting: n/a



Meeting topic: this meeting was held solely for the purpose of finalising the details of organising the prize giving for the junior and intermediate leagues 2023

Pre-meeting: no record could be found of the actual payments made to winners of both leagues in 2022. Alan and Ella discussed amounts that were listed in a random s/sheet totalling around \$1,000 each for both leagues, but both thought this was too high. Keeping in mind the wording on the original poster of 'generous prizes' it was agreed \$400-600 was an appropriate amount to pay out for each league (a total of around \$1000) and should be divided on a pro-rata basis.

A committee zoom meeting was held to formalise these arrangements.

Post meeting: Kevin advised the following:

Following on from our Zoom call I have collated some numbers to support my contention that a 60/40 split may in favour of the Intermediates may be a better option.

- 1. Intermediate League is way bigger than the Junior 8 v 6 events, 14 v 10 tables
- 2. Long run distribution over 7 years of prize money just happens to be \$600 v\$400 Have included a potential split based on 8 v 6 prize winners (divisible by 2) as a starter for ratification by yourselves and subsequent advice to wider Committee.

This suggestion was ratified by Alan and Ella and will be taken to the October monthly meeting.

Meeting finished at 5.50 pm.

Signed: acar Dul

Alan Dick, Chairman

Date: 16/10/23

Email: secretarywbbc@gmail.com • Web: www.waikatobays.bridge-club.org

